TOWN OF ELBRIDGE

TOWN BOARD MEETING
June 09, 2022

Minutes for the first regular monthly meeting of the Elbridge Town Board, held on June 09, 2022 at the Elbridge Town Municipal Building. Supervisor Vern Richardson called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

PRESENT:                                    Vern Richardson, Supervisor 

                                                         Doug Blumer, Councilor


                                             Floyd Duger, Councilor

                                                         Michael Caron, Councilor
RECORDING SECRETARY:     Deborah Blasko, Deputy Town Clerk

OTHERS PRESENT:                   Tim Frateschi, Town Attorney

                                                         Daniel Andrews

                                                         Melanie Yuger

ADOPT MINUTES:  On a motion by Councilor Blumer, seconded by Councilor Duger, the minutes from May 26, 2022 were approved.
COMMUNICATIONS:  Due to a lack of interest from residents we will no longer be a part of the sewer project. The cable advancement was approved by the county but they are still working out the details. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Councilor Blumer:  Codes Report on file. Planning board has a very busy meeting coming up with at least 3 subdivisions on the agenda. Nothing to report for the Historian’s office. 
Councilor Duger:  Rec/Sr Director Joe Patrick states all fields, including the softball fields are completed and look great. He will be putting together a summer calendar regarding all activities and programs available.

The senior program has two trips scheduled, A-Bay and Rhode Island. Joe Patrick has all the information for those interested. 

Highway Department report is on file. Highway Superintendent, Jim White, attended highway school this week.  
Supervisor Richardson:  Supervisor Richardson has received calls to lobby the NYS DOT to reduce the speed limit on Wheeler Rd. He advised residents how to proceed and that the State is 2 years behind in conducting these studies. If anything were to happen with this reduction it would be at least two years out. 
Councilor Caron: Although we are no longer involved in the sewer project the water project continues to move forward. Next water project meeting is scheduled for next Wednesday, June 15th, last known update was they were still trying to acquire properties regarding the project. Nothing to report regarding insurance. Due to his father’s passing he was unable to attend the PERMA Conference. 
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION:  Daniel Andrews addressed the board regarding his concern of an illegal septic on Somes Path and his belief that his well is being contaminated due to it. He has talked to the county Health  multiple times along with our Codes Officer with regards to violations and safety issues. Councilor Blumer will reach out to Howard Tanner on how to proceed and any updates.   
REPORTS: Highway, Codes, Assessing 

ADJOURNMENT:  On a motion by Councilor Caron, seconded by Councilor Blumer, the first regular Town Board meeting for the month of June was adjourned at 7:25 Pm.
Respectfully Submitted,
Deborah Blasko
Elbridge Deputy Town Clerk
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